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September 27, 2018 
 
Mike Willard 
Plant Manager 
Orlando P&DC 
 
    Re:  Overtime Concerns 
 
Mike: 
 
Back in July and August we discussed the OTDL (Overtime Desired Lists) and how this new USPS 
overtime tracking overtime scheduler was not working correctly, and was skipping over the employees 
out of rotation.  We also discussed how the OTDL had very minimal problems over the past decade or 
more the way it was being used.  After a couple of discussions on this you and I came to an agreement 
that the OTDL’s would go back to how they have been working for the many years prior, and we saw that 
it was fair and equitable how it was being done in the past.  At that point you discussed this with your 
management staff and let them know of our agreement.  Now fast forwarding a month, and I brought this 
issue up to you again, I was informed that Tour 3 is now reverting back to this new USPS tracking 
overtime scheduler.  Once again you and I discussed this a couple of days ago and you said you would 
speak with your staff again. 
 
Last night, September 27, 2018, I was informed from a few employees that members of your staff were 
telling employees, “that the APWU agreed with the new USPS overtime tracking scheduler”, when in 
fact that is untrue.  The APWU as you know, did not agree with this, and both you and I saw that the way 
it has been maintained over the past decade was working well in the Orlando P&DC.  Please speak with 
your staff today and make sure they understand how it was agreed to be handled and let me know the 
outcome. 
 
If you have any questions and/or concerns please contact me. 
 
Thank you, 
 
 
President 
 
Cc:  Robert McSorley, Vice-President 
       APWU Bulletin Boards 
       Wanda Wroten, Clerk Craft Director 
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